KELSBORROW CHOIR CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2018
I personally feel that 2018 was a very good year!!   We had some great harmony both in singing and relationships. Concerts were few but the pace of life certainly picked up near to Christmas. Earlier in the year we had concerts at Christleton and Barrow, both raised substantial sums for the individual churches. The Barrow concert was on a balmy evening and found us drinking Fizz and eating gateaux in the late evening sunshine. Perfect!

Social events were very popular. We had a walk along the canal from Malen’s house in Tilstone Fearnall followed by refreshments in her garden. Again the weather was good and the views wonderful.

Then came the sadness. Joan, bless her, did teas on the Tuesday and by Friday she had died. She tripped over an object in a supermarket that should not have been placed in the aisle, hit her head, had a brain haemorrhage and died without regaining consciousness. It was unbelievable. We sang at a memorial service for her, held because she could not be cremated as her body could not been released. The funeral happened later and those of us who didn’t manage to attend her memorial service attended that service. Sadly the investigation is still ongoing. Even through all the difficulties her family were outwardly very dignified.
September found us walking again from Pryors Hayes Golf Club, sadly in the rain, but we recovered and enjoyed lunch, a really good event. Then came Christmas and feet did not touch ground. We went to Debenhams in Liverpool to sing Carols. This was not a good idea. We travelled by coach which sat on the motorway for ever, then hit gridlocked Liverpool. It took over two hours to arrive in the store, by which time the punters had left. We put it down to experience!!
We sang at O’kells, Sainsbury’s, Nunsmere Hotel on Christmas Eve and for the Opal group in Kelsall Methodist Church. We raised a lot of money and last week decided that we would give both charities £600 each which is an excellent result.

We had our Christmas Concert in Kelsall Community Centre, which was very well attended and raised a good sum of money which is part of the charity donation.

Membership numbers have been stable. Alan Hibbert, sadly lost his battle with cancer a few weeks ago. He had been presented with the Ken Hughes Memorial award and had prior to that been made a Life Member. He is sadly missed by those who knew him well.
Peter Dalton no longer attends rehearsal as he is sadly unable to sing. We have lost a few members but have gained several new enthusiastic members, which is lovely.

The future is looking quite bright, several ideas in the pipeline. We have been invited to make a return visit to Vriezenveen in Holland to celebrate the 100 years of the Mannenkoor choir in September 2020. Initially said we would like to go, but obviously things can change in the meantime.
All that remains is for me to thank everyone who has helped to put Kelsborrow Choir in the place it now is. I would like to wish you all a Happy and Prosperous New Year.
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